
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

July 2017 

Project update – Improvements at the intersection of Cumberland 
Highway and Merrylands Road, Greystanes 

The NSW Government is funding this proposal as part of its $300 million Urban Roads 

Pinch Points Program, which aims to reduce congestion and improve travel times on 

Sydney’s busiest corridors. 

Roads and Maritime Services invited feedback in June on proposed improvements to the intersection of 
Great Western Highway and Merrylands Road, Greystanes. 

We received feedback from seven people raising a total of eight comments. 

After considering all responses, along with the proposal’s aims and design requirements, we have decided 
to proceed with the improvements.  

We have responded directly to questions or concerns raised by the community and thank everyone for their 

feedback.  

What happens next? 

We expect to start work in mid-2018. 

The work will include: 

 installing dual right turn lanes on three sides of the intersection  

 removing an existing traffic island on Merrylands Road 

 modifying the westbound bus bay on Merrylands Road 

 installing barriers along Cumberland Highway on the south east corner of the intersection 

 adjusting the medians on the intersection to accommodate the new turning lanes 

 realigning a left turn slip lane on the Cumberland Highway to accommodate the new intersection 
layout 

 adjusting the existing traffic signals to support the new intersection 

 adjusting footpaths and kerbs 

 trimming and removing trees and shrubs.  

We will notify you again before work starts and will continue to update you as the project progresses. 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact 

If you have any questions, please contact our Project Manager, George Elhage on 02 8849 2369 or 

pinchpoints@rms.nsw.gov.au 

For more information on our projects, visit rms.nsw.gov.au. 
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